



NOTICE OF INTENTION TO LEVY DIFFERENTIAL RATES

At the Ordinary Council Meeting on 20 May 2025, Council approved the advertising of its intention to levy differential rates and minimum payments in 2025/26 and to invite submissions from ratepayers. Council will consider this community feedback as part of the adoption of the 2025/2026 annual budget.

In accordance with section 6.36 of the Local Government Act 1995, notice is hereby given of the Town's intention to levy the following differential rates for the 2025/26 financial year:

Rate Group	Proposed Rates Rate in the \$ (cents)	Proposed Rates Minimum Payment \$
Gross Rental Value		
Residential	4.72	1,404
Commercial / Industrial	8.80	2,000
Mass Accommodation	9.44	2,000
Unimproved Value		
Pastoral / Other	12.54	2,000
Mining	23.93	250

A <u>Statement of Rating Objects and Reasons</u> explaining the proposed differential rates is available for inspection on the Town's website (www.porthedland.wa.gov.au) and at the following locations during normal business hours:

- Civic Centre Office 13 McGregor St, Port Hedland
- Our libraries located in South Hedland and Port Hedland

Electors and ratepayers are invited to make submissions. Please send your submissions to Acting Chief Executive Officer Mark Dacombe, via email to council@porthedland.wa.gov.au or mail to PO Box 41, Port Hedland, WA 6721.

All submissions must be received by 5.00pm on Thursday 12 June 2025.

MARK DACOMBE

ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER